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Summary of the meeting of March 6, 2015
This regular meeting of the Committee was chaired by the Alternate Representative of the Dominican Republic, Counselor Flavio Medina.
The statutory quorum was established with the presence of representatives of Argentina, Bolivia, Brazil, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, Mexico, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.
The recording of the meeting can be found at the following link: 
http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2015/CP_CSH_1635_03_06_2015.MP3
1. Adoption of the order of business

The order of business, document CP/CSH-1635/15 rev. 2 was adopted by the Committee with no changes.
2. Follow-up on the topic of violence and crime prevention (OP 23)
Pursuant to operative paragraph 23 of resolution AG/RES. 2866 (XLIV-O/14): “Advancing Hemispheric Security: A Multidimensional Approach," the Committee Chair included in this meeting's order of business consideration of the subject of violence and crime prevention. It began with a presentation by the Director of the Department of Public Security of the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security (OAS General Secretariat), Dr. Paulina Duarte, of a report on the work of the Inter-American Network for the Prevention of Violence and Crime (OP 21) and on a specific fund and its rules of procedure to support activities designed to prevent violence and crime, including the Inter-American Network for the Prevention of Violence and Crime (OP 22). The text of the presentation was distributed as document CP/CSH/INF.421/15.
Highlights of the member states' comments and dialogue with the General Secretariat included:
· Satisfaction at the launching of the Network and the importance and priority all governments attach to the issue of violence and crime prevention.
· The description of the Network as having a balanced, less persecutory, and multidimensional approach, that supports countries' prevention efforts, takes all actors' perspectives into account, and works in a variety of thematic and geographical areas.
· The importance for countries of community-based policies and their links with efforts to strengthen the social fabric weakened by violence.
· The need to have "participation by the population within the framework of citizen security and community organization," as operative paragraph 21 points out.
· Relations of cooperation and coordination with other international organizations working in this field, so as to avoid overlapping, attract funding, and, in general, pool efforts.
· The importance of progress by civil society organizations, other social actors, academia, think tanks, foundations, and other players with respect to violence and crime prevention.
· The usefulness of on-site forums in the member states (although speakers differed as to whether or not the beneficiaries of such meetings should defray their costs).
· The preparation of periodic (quarterly) reports containing the information derived from the on-site forums and from the virtual forums conducted via the Network, so as to make that information readily available to governments. Biannual summary reports were also expected.
· The Network will bear in mind the part played by the OAS in facilitating exchanges of information and technical cooperation among countries, and the sharing of experiences and resources/tools.
· The usefulness of the Network having a technical expert committee.
· All donors were called upon to contribute to the Specific Fund being set up to finance the aforementioned activities.
· Speakers voiced their opinions as to whether or not it would be advisable to include a mandate on this issue in the documents of the Sixth Summit of the Americas.
· A distinction was made between the Guidelines for the Network's Activities and the Rules of Procedure for Administering the Voluntary Contributions Fund.
3. Presentation by the Director of the Department of Public Security, Dr. Paulina Duarte, on the efforts of her department in connection with technical cooperation in the area of police management
Since several delegations requested, at this Committee's meeting on February 12, 2015, that the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security, and, specifically, its Department of Public Security, report on efforts under way regarding technical cooperation programs relating to police management, the Committee Chair included consideration of the subject on the order of business for this meeting. It began with a presentation by the Director of the Department of Public Security, Dr. Paulina Duarte and Mr. Cristian Taboada, a specialist on the "Inter-American Network for Police Development and Professionalization." The text of the presentation was distributed as document CP/CSH/INF.422/15.
Highlights of the member states' comments and dialogue with the General Secretariat included:
· Participants commended and thanked the speakers for their work and a date was set for informing the member states.
· The link between earlier discussions in the MISPA and the work being done by the Department of Public Security.
· The Network was described as a model of how to work, not just because of the professional advancement provided for its targeted beneficiaries (police officers and police bodies), but also because of the third parties the Network was contacting on behalf of the beneficiaries, in order to learn from successful experiences, ensure efficient use of existing resources, and avoid duplicating effort.
· The three pillars of the Network are: training and skills-building, promotion of exchanges and horizontal cooperation, and exchanges of knowledge and experiences.
· The conditions required for taking part in the training courses, such as candidates' professional qualifications.
· Matters relating to the availability of funding for the training courses offered: finding financing is easier when you have a good project. Offers of support have already been received from several member states and also from countries outside the Hemisphere.
· It is important not only to consider the need not just for financial resources, but also to bear in mind the human resources already brought to bear on this matter at the OAS and the support and cooperation established with other interested parties with which the DPS has been in contact.
· The importance of coordinating with other OAS cooperation mechanisms, such as the REMJA (among others).
· The desire to have the training offered by the OAS certified. The standards required for that are currently being worked out.
· The order in which training courses are delivered, i.e., first the face-to-face course, followed by the virtual (on-line) courses.
4. Other business
· The delegation of Mexico and the Director of the Department of Public Security reminded the delegations about the "the intersectoral dialogue on structural causes, triggers, and the multiple factors that contribute to violence and crime such as the global world drug problem," to be held in Mexico City, D.F. on April 7 and 8, 2015. That meeting is being organized jointly by the Department of Public Security of the Organization of American States and the Government of Mexico.
· In preparation for the Sixth Forum on Confidence- and Security-Building Measures, scheduled to be held on March 12, 2015 at OAS headquarters, the Interim President of the Forum requested help from the delegations with filling the positions of Rapporteur and Vice President of the Forum. The delegations of El Salvador and the Dominican Republic made provisional offers to help with the Forum by filling those two positions, respectively.
· There being no further business, the Chair adjourned the meeting.
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